
                                                   MECOSTA AUSTIN FIRE BOARD MEETING 

                                                                       July 13, 2017 

 

I. Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

II. Pledge to the Flag.  

III. Roll Call: Michele Graham, Elizabeth G Carr, Mary Quinlan, and John Brockway. 

John Boyd and Greg Babbitt were absent. 

IV. Agenda: N/A 

V. Minutes: Moved by John Brockway, supported by Mary Quinlan to accept the 

minutes with the correction to Roll Call. Roll Call should read “Mary Quinlan,” not 

“Lori Quinlan.” Motion carried. 

VI. Treasurer Report: The Fire Department spent $3,676.70 in bills and has $63,985.63 in 

their bank account. The First Responders spent $363.03 in bills and has $12,115.53 in 

their bank account. The two voided checks were written from the wrong account. 

Accepted as written. 

VII. Payment of the Bills: Moved by Elizabeth G Carr, supported by John Brockway to 

pay the bills of $3676.70 for the Fire Department, and $363.03 for the First 

Responders, for a total of $4,039.70.  

Mary Quinlan-yes   Elizabeth G Carr-yes 

John Brockway-yes  Michele Graham-yes 

VIII. New Business: 

1. Fire Chief’s Report: There were 14 incidents since the last meeting. The washers 

have been programmed and the dryers have been installed. The Fire Department 

wishes to express its great appreciation for the donated time and labor of D & J 

Electric for assembling and installing the dryers free of charge. We will be having 

High Angle Rescue Training from July 15th – 22nd here at our Fire Station. After 

training is complete we will need to pay Rescue for their training time. The Fire 

Department will be receiving a $5,000.00 grant from Trans Canada. We have 

received 90% of the needed new rescue equipment. Every 3 years we will need to 

have 8 hours of recertification training. There will be 1 full day of continued 

training every year. The State of Michigan will require an added 18 hours of 

mandatory training every year starting this year.  We will be purchasing a new 

corded Sawzall for Rescue. 

2. Training: We have completed Pump Operations, Equipment Operations and 

Extrication Tools training.  

3. Maintenance: We are still waiting on the transmission from the DNR for Grass 

Rig 2. 

4. Rescue: There have been 27 runs since our last meeting. We expect $3,500.00 for 

the second disbursement of the bi-annual disbursement. The County MFR Board 

Meeting is next Thursday. We won’t know what our per run money is until after 



that. Jeff Cole is attending EMT-Basic Class. Class will be over in September 

2017. Once he passes the class we will need to reimburse him $400.00. 

5. Light Bulbs: Michele Graham will speak with Consumers Power about their bulb 

replacement program.  

6. Audit: The audit was completed in June. The Auditor has requested that all 

monies be directed through the Fire Department  

XI. Adjournment: Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Elizabeth G Carr  

 

Mecosta Austin Fire Board Secretary 


